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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
 BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School (Library)
15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

Minutes

Thursday, August 22, 2013, 5:30 p.m.



PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members: Sharon Smith, Chairperson; Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, Stephen Karney, Tom Seydewitz, Michael Zimmerman

Member(s) Absent:  Roy Gauthier, Thomas Cooke, and David Ninesling

Also Present:   Jim Giuliano, CREC Senior Project/Program Manager; Glenn Gollenberg, SLAM Principal In Charge; Michael MacDonald, Downes Construction NCARB; John Fidler, High School Principal; Diane Dugas, Superintendent of Schools
1. Call to order
 Chairperson Sharon Smith called the meeting to order at 5:32
2. Public Remarks
 None

3. Review and Approve Minutes of July 18, 2013 workshop and August 1, 2013 meeting
(The July 18, 2013 workshop minutes were not available at this time.)
 MOTION:  By Michele Barber, seconded by Stephen Karney

                    To approve the minutes of August 1, 2013, as written

                    Motion unanimously carried

4. Reports and Discussion:
· Review August 1st Workshop for Town Council, Board of Finance and Board of Education. 
               Sharon Smith commented that she talked with Susan Weintraub Town Council Chairperson and both agreed 
               that the Information Workshop went “very well.”  The committee agreed that the workshop hit all the relevant 
               points and  Diane Dugas commented that the workshop was “very informative.”   The minutes for the 
               08/01/13 workshop will be approved at the next HSBC meeting on 09/26/13.
Stephen Karney reminded the committee that SLAM’s proposal will need to be revised for clarification, going  forward  into phase 2. Jim Giuliano will prepare a new proposal/amendment for additional services performed by SLAM.

SLAM- Glenn Gollenberg   reported that SLAM visited EHHS today for field investigation and measured the building.  Mr. Gollenberg also reported that they received proposals for Geotechnical Engineering Services. Mr. Gollenberg also agreed to provide   John Fidler and Diane Dugas with a schedule of meetings after September 26.
CREC- Jim Giuliano reported that the RFQ/P process for Commissioning Services has begun and will be in the Middletown Press.  Proposals are due September 9.  Packages will be reviewed by the sub-committee (Stephen Karney and Michael Zimmerman) and presented to the HSBC by the end of the month.  The sub-committee will have one week to review.  Mr. Giuliano stated that he will also call the State to schedule the DCS Prep Meeting.  He explained that the State will offer ADA requirements and will discuss phasing.
5. Action Items:
· Authorize Start of Design Development by SLAM and other appropriate professionals

MOTION:  By Cynthia Abraham, seconded by Stephen Karney
                   to authorize SLAM and other professionals to immediately begin the three (3) phases of design. 

                   Motion unanimously carried.
· Approve Invoices (if any)
No invoices to approve at this time.

6. Chairperson’s Report
No report at this time. The next HSBC meeting will be 09/26/13

7. Public Remarks
John Fidler spoke of visiting other schools and the need to schedule school trips.
8. Adjournment

MOTION:  By Cynthia Abraham, seconded by Tom Seydewitz

     to adjourn the meeting at 6:19

                   Motion unanimously carried

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
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